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The Massabielle
The Weekly Newsletter of

St Bernadette’s Parish Community,
Castle Hill, NSW
NOVEMBER 26 - 27, 2005  -  FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT (Year B)
Issue No 128
CONFIRMATION 2005:  Congratulations to our parish young people who were confirmed at Masses held this week, celebrated by Episcopal Vicar, Rev. Ronald McFarlane.
Wed 23rd Nov

Sarah Anderson

Tamika Baliva

Elliott Balkin

Courtney Bellemore

Dane Brcic

Renae Burke

Maree Calabria

Sheridan Chaplin

Conrad Cheung

Simona Coletta

Marcus Collignon

Eva Di Paolo

Loren Druzinec

Emilie-Claire Dupuche

Ramon Echevarria

Julian Flego

Christopher Flores

Patricia Fuda

Samantha Garcia

Cameron Gardiner 

Emily Gleeson

Brittany Jones

Matthew King

Jodie Llamas

Emma Martin

Robecca McEwen

Jack McGann

Tess Millar

Benjamin Mules

Danielle Mules

Anthony Mustapic

Mystique Nelis

Tiffany Ng

Sasha Novacek

Alana Nyman

Holly Parrington

James Pawlak

Shana Pawlak

Benjamin Said

Daniel Sacchetti

Astrid Scuglia

Blake Sheehan

Alexa Slater

Jack Steblina

Laura Sutherland

Lang Teh

Sandrine Terry

Callum Tobin

Kayla Wallace

Madeleine Watson

Andrew Williams

Christine Yu

Justin Yu

Michael Zambrano
Thu 24th Nov
Marco Capobianco

Vanessa Cassab

Stephanie Crompton

Leroy Dean

Kevin Fernandez

Tiyani Fernando

Christopher Geoghegan

Lisa Giannini

Daniel Goh

Paul Griffin

Stephanie Griffiths

Karl Gyzen

Jamie-Leigh Hecht

Andrew Houghton

Adrian Jaucian

Caitlin Klajman

Megan Lim

Kieran Lyons

Vincent Madry

Julian Maroun

Julian Marucci

Alexander Massaioli

Nathan McGeorge

Liam McMahon

Riley Miedler

Scott Moulds

Fraser Nankivell

Zachary Nelson-Shine

Veronica Patti

Alexander Pearson

Yanna Pellegrin

Mark Princic

Matt Rogers

Ashley Roles

James Sarzano

Emily Sedgman

Robert Seychell

Mary Ward

Jake Westwood

Caitlan Wheeler

Leanne Wong

Norman Wyndham

Mikael Yu
Fri 25
Rhiannon Abednego

Ryan Abednego

Joseph Antonucci

Melissa Antonucci

Kimberley Barrett

Renee Bonaccorso

Kieren Brewer

Lorelle Caldaroni

Emily Carter

Caitlin Chaney

Ashleigh Condon

Garrett Cummins

Eve Darragh

Natasha Delgado

Adrian Dent

Lucie Di Marco

Amy Di Matteo

Gabrielle Doherty

Christian Don-Rukantha

Chloe Donaldson

Kaitlyn Elliott

Heidi Fidel

Jason Fidel

Isabelle Flores

Joshua Fong

Brianna Giusti

Luke Goodman

Amanda Gough 

Alexandra Green

Luke Guilfoyle

Francesca Guy

Maria Guy


th Nov
Patrick Heffernan

Nicole Isley

Matthew Johnson

Thomas Johnson

Stephen Kearney

Jacalin King

Chanel Lambert

Samuel Lambert

Stephanie Low

Tiara Maceri

Courtney McKeown

Joel McLoughlin

Rosalee McMahon

Sophie Medak

Rebekah Moraza

Mathew Moscato

Danielle O'Callaghan

Michael Oxford

Jason Pensini

Tara Prasad

Michaela Primiano

Isabella Qasabian

Zachary Randall

Jacob Shimmen

Jordan Smith

Kate Sullivan

Jennifer Troy

Justin Venter

Mitchell Watts

Kelvin Wong

Lynette Yap

Emily Zganiacz

READINGS …..
First Reading  Isaiah 63:16-17,64:1,3-8   God is the potter and we are the clay, moulded into life with tenderness and care so that God’s plan is fulfilled.
Second Reading 1 Corinthians 1:3-9  Paul recognises and thanks God for the gifts of the Spirit that are present in the church in Corinth.  
Gospel  Mark 13:33-37  Jesus Christ is the Good News.  The hopes of the prophets are fulfilled in him.  
Next Week:  Second Sunday of Advent (Year B)

Isaiah 40:1-5,9-11, 2 Peter 3:8-14, Mark 1:1-8
Feast Days this Week
Dedication of St Patrick’s Cathedral, Parramatta – 
Tue 29 Nov

St Andrew, apostle – Wed 30 Nov 

St Francis Xavier, priest – Sat 3 Dec  

HOLY HOUR WITH BENEDICTION this Thurs 1 Dec,   8-9pm – including Rosary, prayers, hymns & scripture reading. All welcome!  
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION NEXT FRIDAY from after the 6.45am Mass to 11.45am. 
There will be School Mass of Thanksgiving at 9.15 am which will finish around 10.15 am, with a morning tea in the school library afterwards. 

FIRST FRIDAY MASS WITH ANOINTING OF THE SICK will take place next Friday 2 December at 12noon followed by the Christmas lunch in the Hall.  All welcome!  If you can help with transport (drivers needed) or by providing sandwiches, it will be greatly appreciated.  Contact:  Kerry Hearne 9484 6894.
ACOLYTES & ALTAR SERVERS please collect important information from the priests’ sacristy and altar servers’ room relating to rosters for the Christmas season and the January holidays.

NEW ALTAR SERVERS:  Boys and girls who will be attending school in Year 5 and above in 2006 are invited to join the many young members in the ministry of Altar Servers.  Should you wish to join or require further information please call Melvyn Myers on 8883 1166.
CHURCH BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING next Wed 30 Nov, 7.30pm, Parish House.

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP MEETING:  1 Dec at 7.30pm in Parish Lounge.
DIOCESAN WORKS FUND  Thank you for your contributions to the DWF appeal which was held last week. If you were unable to contribute, please take one of the envelopes and return it as soon as possible, or place it in the collection plate this weekend. Again, all donations are tax deductible. Our quota for this time is $21,710 to date $14,056 has been contributed.  Please help.

CREDIT CARD CONTRIBUTORS If you have been issued with a new card and/or a new expiry date, please inform the Parish Office.  A charge back fee of $27 is applied if your account number is rejected.

WOULD YOU CONSIDER BECOMING A CATECHIST IN 2006?  Some of our existing Catechists (those who teach Religious Education in our state schools) are stepping down at the end of the year which means we need replacements for Years 1, 5 & 6.  Please phone Adeline Chong 9634 6410 or Parish Office 9634 2622 if you can help. 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS:  Once again the response to the Christmas Hamper Appeal has been wonderful.  All of the family situations placed in the foyer have been taken.  If you were unable to take a hamper label and would still like to contribute, we will have a box available for loose food items which will be made into hampers for distribution. The box will be available on the Hamper Mass weekend.  If you can also offer some of your time, please place your name on the sheet on the notice board in the foyer.  Our Hamper Mass is on 11 December at       6pm. Assistance will be required during that week, especially on Tuesday to take the hampers to the families. 

‘BREAK OPEN THE WORD’ the book for readers Year B – 2006 is now available for Parish Lectors free of charge.  Please pick up copy with your name from  the Sacristy.

ST BERNADETTE’S PLAYGROUP - We would like to thank all the mums who have helped this year with playgroup.  In particular,  Monica Fitzalan, Jenny Berthold, Lucy Losurdo, Joanne Williams, Julie-Anne Navybox and Vesna Rakuljic.  Their help and support has been instrumental to the playgroups being so successful this year.               Thank you, Colleen & Andrea
      Anyone wanting to join a playgroup, we have places available for next year when school commences on Thursday and Friday.  Please contact Colleen Baguley  9894-7038 or Andrea McDonald 9659-1140 for more information.
CANDELABRA Thank you for your contributions towards the new candelabra (the branched candlesticks that are used in adoration). We are now examining options. Further contributions are always welcome. 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO HAVE A SECOND LOOK AT LAST SUNDAY’S READINGS?  That’s what we do every Tuesday morning at 10.30am at 39 Glenhaven Rd, Glenhaven.  Contact:  Pauline Camilleri 9634 8601.  We finish off with the Rosary.   Come and see!
PILGRIM STATUE to encourage Family prayer.             A beautiful statue of Our Lady with Saint Bernadette is available to your home for one week's loan during 2006. Parishioners book it for a specific week: for many reasons: in thanksgiving, in celebration of a birthday, wedding anniversary, during pregnancy, after birth of first child, for a special need, for a sick family member, for the anniversary of the death of a loved one as well as many other special intentions "the family which prays together, stays together".  Bookings can be made now on the roster sheet in the foyer. All enquiries: Alf Jacobs: 98948123  or Janina Mousley: 98996060.

CHILDREN’S LITURGY is for school age children from K-6.  It occurs during 9am Mass and is a special time for children to experience the Gospel at their level.  We are looking for volunteers to assist with children liturgy in 2006.  We especially need assistance with the Year 3 to 6 group.  If you can help or have any queries you can contact Shane Robinson (co-ordinator) on 9634 8362 or 0419 425 390.
[image: image4.jpg]



…events and news for ALL Parishioners…

All LIFE TEEN Ministers and leaders are reminded that their Christmas party is on this Friday in the hall at 7pm.  

WARPP is on again Friday 9th December with Carols by WARPP!  Our final event of the year!  All parishioners are invited to come along for our parish night of Carols and other Christmas fun. Starting at 7:30pm in the Church, it will be another great night of music, reflection and fun - don’t forget to bring along your torches too.  Hope to see you there!!!

LIFE TEEN SUPPER FOR EVERYONE is available outside the hall after the 6pm LIFE TEEN Parish Youth Mass every Sunday.  Come grab a bite to eat, have a drink and take the time to get to know someone from your Christian family who you may not know yet.  

Do you have a love-hate relationship...with your cell phone? (Jeremiah 29:12-13) - LIFE TEEN: SPREAD THE WORD – “Are we as accessible to God as we are to those who call our cell phone?... God is calling. Ironically, if your phone is not set to “silent” you might not hear it.”  Check out the noticeboard.
A huge thank you to Mayfair Fine Foods, Cantarella Brothers, Nando’s Chicken and Mediterranean Kitchen for their regular donations to our LIFE TEEN Supper.  

…events and news for Youth & Young Adults…

LIFE TEEN Summer Camp 2006:   Mon Jan 23 - Fri Jan 27!  For anyone who will be in high school in 2006.  Make sure you don’t miss out on this awesome week of fun in the sun!  Grab your information and registration form from the foyer and hand it in ASAP- places are already starting to fill up.  

Into LIFE for any school teens in yr 6 or 7!  Join us this Wednesday, 7-8:30pm, in the Parish hall for games and activities.  Please bring $2 for chips, drinks and lollies.  On Friday Dec 16th there will be a special Wet and Wild Into LIFE night, 6-9pm, to finish the year.  Don’t miss this great night with water bomb volleyball, jelly wrestling, apple bobbing, sausage sizzle and more.  
LIFE Night for any high school teens in yr 8-11!  Tonight is going to be a HUGE night with a few special guests, so make sure you join us tonight in the hall 7:30-8:30pm for a great night of fun and prizes!  Next week we have a special Christmas celebration at LIFE Nights as it will be the last LIFE Night of the year.  
LIFE Rocks for Young Adults – Special guest: Fr. Paul Roberts.  A former Gilroy College teacher ordained in 1993, currently Parish Priest of Cranebrook and Vocation Director of Parramatta Diocese.  Listen as he shares his experiences as a priest and what continues to motivate him.  ‘Assisted’ also by our seminarian, John Watkins.  Come along for a chat - comments and questions are open to the floor ! Anyone in year 12 or above is welcome to join us.  7:30pm Marian Centre.

Looking for a great website for teens and young adults?  Look no further - www.lifeteen.com.  If you want to know what’s on for youth and young adults at St Bernadette’s check out our parish youth website www.lifeteenaustralia.com, or contact Sean or Alice at the Parish House on 9634 2622 or email youth@stbernadette.org.au.  


LIFE BEGINS AT 50 … Christmas Dinner, 10 Dec  6.30pm, Castleridge Retirement Resort, Old Northern Road - 3 course Christmas dinner $42.00 pp. BYO drinks.  Numbers and payment by 2 December.  Contact Howard 9899 8983.
CHRISTMAS EVE TRAFFIC CONTROL  With 3 Masses planned for Christmas Eve, St Bernadette’s Parish needs volunteers who can help out with Traffic Movement and Parking control between 6.30pm and Midnight. Please bring a torch (particularly for the later Masses). The parish has walkie-talkies.  If you can spare a few hours to help out, on a rostered basis, please give Greg Piggott a call on 9680 3977 or 0404 496 483.  

     Spending a few hours to help your fellow parishioners celebrate the birth of Christ is a really practical way to kick off the season.

BOOKSHOP NEWS — Now available from the Bookshop:  Columban calendars & SVDP Christmas cards.  Both are major fund raisers for these wonderful organizations. 

THE MINISTRY TO SOLO PARENTS & FAMILIES invites all children of these families to a Christmas outing Sunday 4 Dec.   Meet at 11am Manly Wharf, Circular Quay for lunch at Manly beach.  Children will be subsidized.  Further info ring Sr Theresa 9890 2968.

WORLD AIDS DAY THURSDAY 1 DECEMBER at Westmead Hospital Chapel at 10.30am – Fr Senan Ward and the Diocesan HIV/AIDS Ministry invite you to attend a Service of Remembrance for those who have died and those whose lives have been touched by HIV/AIDS.  The Service will be followed by light refreshments.  All welcome!
Please pray for Jack Higgins, Irene Purcell, Kor Ah Chooi, Kath Lynch, Br Urban Murray fsc, Giovanni Zullo who died recently and for Mary Agius and Slavko Cepanec whose anniversaries  occur about this time, and for all in our November Book of Remembrance.

Prayers for the sick:  Bart Daley, Elizabeth Gavin, Clyde Cranny, Lee Lonard, Nicole Sheffield, Lesley Carroll, Iris Rodriquez, Sarah Moraschi, Kylie Taylor, Daniel Jernazian, James Boyd, Josephine Wilson, Paul Griffin, sick members of Castle Hill SVDP, Marie Pearson, Jacinta Pearson, John Smith, Larissa O’Callaghan, Evi Barbosa, Iris Henderson, Celia Estacio, May McMartin, Lesley Swaddling, Fr Raymond Lyons, Martin Family, Gillian O’Brien, Gina Vella, See Seng Lorenzo, Michael Galvin, Richard Tarlinton, Brian Johnson, Andrew Cauchi, Victor Mahoney, Marguerite Topolynski, Elizabeth Kennedy, Kristina, Cathy Clancy, Bob Clarke, Florrie LoSurdo, Rita Dwyer, Michael Ryan, Michael Wilson, Robert & Jenny Brisbane, Lisa Boaro, Theresa Lobo, Ian Tasker, Nene Manguerra, Tricia Batongbacal, Remy Torres.

St Bernadette’s Parish Community

Parish House, 367 Old Northern Road, Castle Hill, NSW 2154

Telephone 9634 2622    Fax 9899 3511    Email: admin@stbernadette.org.au
Web page: http://www.stbernadette.org.au 
Parish Staff



Mass Times for this Week 
Fr Wim Hoekstra, Parish Priest


Sunday 
Sat 
6.00pm 

Fr Eugene Szondi, Assistant Priest



Sun 
7.30am, 9.00am, 10.30am

Sr Judy McLeod, rsm, Pastoral Associate



& 6.00pm Parish LIFE TEEN Youth Mass
Miss Alice Sahabu, Sacramental Co-ordinator 
Weekdays        Mon 

   6.45am  
Mr Sean Finucane, Youth Minister  



Tue

   6.45am
Miss Theresa Clasquin, Into LIFE Youth Minister
 

Wed 

   6.45am, 9.15am

Mrs Carla Knox, Parish Secretary (Mon, Wed-Fri)

Thu

   6.45am, 9.15am
Mrs Monica Rubic, Parish Secretary (Finance: Mon-Thu)

First Fri

   6.45am, 12noon
Mrs Annarita Mezger, Parish Secretary (Tue & Fri) 

Sat

   8.00am

Mr Michael Watson, Maintenance Co-ordinator  


Reconciliation    Sat
8.30am – 9.00am; 4.30pm-5.30pm



Baptisms and Marriages:  By appointment only.  Contact the Parish House
St Bernadette’s Parish School:  Mr Ted Langford, Principal 9634 2898
PARISH MINISTRY ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND – December 3 - 4
	
ACOLYTE / SERVERS
	LECTORS
	EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS 

OF COMMUNION

	SAT 6.00PM

Edy Kesuma 
S10
	Sue Calabrese
Amanda Aitken
	Kym Holden, David Ison, Robert Ison, Alf Jacobs, Carmel James, Stephen & Janice McMahon, Mary McMahon.  


	7.30AM    

Joe Lorenzo
S6
	Yolanda Colosimo
Joyan Fife  
	Aileen Avedillo, Patricia Bright, Hilary Burton, Margaret Elder, Rachel Elliott, Peter Grace.


	9.00AM    

John Maker 
S7
	Angela Crowe
Nanette D’Arcy

	Cathy Piggott, Angela Stenglin, Patricia Williams, Lucille Wilson, Howard Woodward, Janice Bonaccorso, Marica Bosen, Shane Robinson, Rosalind Yeo, Elizabeth Vasta.



	10.30AM    

Philip Myers 
S8
	Bill Gleeson 
Elizabeth Fogolin
	Marion McDonald, Mila Mina, Michael Puckeridge,

 Vivian Raz, Rosary Roco, Barbara Shannon, 

Tony & Wendy Smith, Wendy Stone.


	CHILDREN’S LITURGY

Older:  Rebecca Novacek
Younger: Karen Grace    
FLOWER ROSTER

Monica Wehinger 

	GOD’S HOUSEKEEPERS

Jeannette Leach, Cathy Teh, Janice Bonaccorso, Eva Mustapic.
COUNTING (1st Collection) 
Barry Halpin    

Gladys Tsang 
	COUNTING (2nd Collection) 

Greg Blainey, Debbie Fang, Eddy Purnomo,
Barry Halpin, Bernie Good  
BOOKSHOP 

Marianne Holohan, Heather Woods, Jane Beard, Wendy Stone, Francesca Menezes


	6.00 PM PARISH LIFETEEN YOUTH MASS MINISTRY ROSTER – December 4 

	Extraordinary Ministers
	Lectors
	Ushers
	Altar Preparation
	Musos

	of Communion
	Jen Austin
	Alfonso Aguilera
	Josh Becker
	Michael Smith

	Ben Ferry
	Lesley Musgrave
	
	Musos
	Monnii O’Callaghan

	Darren Edwards
	Stef Musgrave
	Tea & Coffee Service
	Alice Sahabu
	Sara Douglas

	Dianne Hanna
	Altar Servers
	Kerry Hearne
	Bo-Leah Strachan
	Sarah Ashton

	Ian Pomeroy
	S9
	Supper Service
	Cassie Holden
	Simon McCartney

	Kerry Hearne
	Projectionists
	Vita Aloschi
	Cassie Knezevic
	Veronica Sahabu

	Maria Aguilera
	Ferdinand Kawiadji
	
	Daniel Ang 
	

	Maria Finucane
	Quinton Clasquin
	
	Jacinta Ching
	

	Tiffany Smith
	Welcomers
	Supper Clean Up
	Jacqueline Holden
	

	
	Tina Muscat
	Maro Remaili
	Julia Calixto
	

	
	Tony Muscat
	Nancy Minchella
	Larissa O’Callaghan
	

	Adult Servers
	
	Pam Waters
	Lisa Muscat
	

	Alex Tomic
	
	
	Matthew Ashton
	

	Gillian Pak
	
	
	Marianne Ching
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Dear Members of our Parish Community,





I would like to invite you to the PARISH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS to be held in the Parish Hall on Tuesday, 29 November at 8 – 9.30 pm. 





This is a very important meeting for our Parish and includes a review of parish groups and activities, along with the election of members to the Parish Council. Nominations close on Monday.





On that same evening at St Patrick’s Cathedral, Parramatta, six members of our parish community will be installed formally as Acolytes  They are Joe Josue, Budi Kawiadji, Edy Kesuma, John Maker, John Stone and Tim Lee.  Please pray for them.





We’re still a bit shy of our quota for the DWF. We always welcome further donations.	Fr Wim








Thank you to our committee, facilitators and home hosts who have assisted us throughout our preparation programme.  A Thank You Supper has been organised for you all on Wednesday 30 November 7:30pm Marian Centre.  Partners and children welcome.  Presentation to Parish and of Certificates will be held at all Masses next weekend .




















